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Friday 31st March 2023 

 

Dear Parents and Carers of Year 6, 

I apologise for the issue surrounding the Year 6 residential and the secondary transition visit. 

We have been in touch with JCA this week to address this matter because it is important for the children 

to benefit from both of these important opportunities. As such, we would like to extend to you the 

decision as to whether we stick with the current dates and continue to go to the Croft Farm Centre which 

provides water sports opportunities on the lake and the river OR we change centres and dates to the JCA 

flagship centre at Condover Hall in Shropshire, moving the dates to Monday 15th May to Friday 19th May 

2023.  

The new centre is much larger and does not provide water sports opportunities, instead there are many 

team building games and challenges for us to choose from. This is the week after SATs and therefore the 

children will be tired and, although we do not anticipate any absence during SATs week, this does mean 

children who miss tests will only have the remainder of the week to complete any missed assessments. 

We have been in touch with Horseman coaches who are able to provide the transport during this new 

week, if we wish to go ahead. The centre is further away but the additional cost for transport, I am 

pleased to say, will be covered by The Piggott School.  

Please complete the form below by Monday 3rd April so that we can make a final decision on which date 

and centre to proceed with.  

https://forms.office.com/e/kaQhfiYSdz 

Once the form is completed, we will go with the majority decision, unless there are specific reasons as to 

why some pupils would be unable to attend the trip on the new dates, as it would be unfair for children to 

miss out due to a date change. 

With very best wishes, 

 

Mr K Hillerton 

Headteacher 
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